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As the Principal of McAuley College, there are times when the pride I have in 

our community is palpable and beyond words. It goes without saying that this 

is how I felt last week as we commemorated ANZAC Day.  

 

On the 25 April, McAuley College 

had four students at the Beaudesert 

Dawn Service, four students     

marching in Boonah and 50          

students in the Beaudesert ANZAC 

Day parade, and many more at     

services across the Scenic Rim. 

Given we are a school of just on 

ninety students, this is close to 70% 

of our population. It is a wonderful 

example of that well used catch cry, 

ñsmall in size but huge in spirit and 

opportunityò. I love how keen and 

enthusiastic our students are to be 

involved and to participate, and their genuine reverence for ANZAC Day and 

every occasion.  

 

This was obvious on Monday last week, when we welcomed Mr Errol          

Guilfoyle, President of Beaudesert RSL Sub Branch, Mr Kevin Bullock and 

Major Tim Lucas from Canungra Barracks. Major Lucas spoke about looking 

after your ómateô, having faith in the greater good and striving for peace. 

There was much he said about serving country which we could assimilate 

back to our motto and touchstone of SERVE.   

 

Our SERVE calls us to act in the likeness of Jesus and Catherine McAuley, 

through our words and actions. It is about looking after our ómatesô in the 

playground, and about how we help others less fortunate than ourselves, so 

they may find peace and there can be justice for all.  
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My thanks to our staff and parents who made this opportunity possible, and in particular I acknowledge             

Mr David Harris, Mr Christopher Borg, Mr James Way and our Boonah connection, Mrs Stacey Wilson.  

 

Thank you to Cr Michael Enright for his surprise visit on Tuesday and presentation of a book to commemorate 

ANZAC Day.  

 

I was equally proud of our community, staff and students, as we welcomed 

many visitors and prospective families to our school on Tuesday 1 May for 

our Evening Expo. We are all equally responsible for building the culture of 

McAuley College and so all equally proud to share this with others. Thank 

you to our students who were Tour Guides, Performers, and those who     

assisted with subject specific displays. WE all certainly played an important 

role and I thank each member of staff and students for the way they showed 

our óhuge spiritô in the Mercy tradition through our words and actions on this 

evening.  

 

 

If you have a younger child due to commence Year 7 next year or know of families interested in McAuley        

College, I remind you that enrolments for 2019 are being finalised and interviews organised, as well as 2020! 

Please contact the office for further information. 

 

I am looking forward to welcoming the Year 8 students and their parents to our ñMy Pathò Evening for subject 

selection on Tuesday 8 May, starting at 5:30 pm. And then on Wednesday morning, enjoying the company of 

our significant mother figures at our Motherôs Day Breakfast and Liturgy.   

 

Next Tuesday, we start the exciting Stage Two Build at McAuley College. I refer you to a separate attachment 

with this email with information on what is happening and some plans around our initial integration of builders on 

site.  

 

 

In Mercy, 

Deidre Young,  Principal 



 

 

 

 
The Brisbane Archdiocesan P&F Council invites all parents and school community members to an evening 

with Dr Kate Owen. Kate is a clinical psychologist & clinical family therapist and will be addressing the topic of 

óTalking with Teenagersô. This presentation is for parents and carers of children between the ages of 11 and 

18 years. 

  

Kate will discuss the teenage brain, the emotional brain, sleep & communication and coping as a parent of a 

teenager or pre-teen. 

  

Wednesday 9 May 2018 

5:30-7:00pm 

Assisi Catholic College 

Pope Francis Centre 

173 Billinghurst Cres, Upper Coomera 

  

Free event all welcome - light refreshments will be served 

  

Click on this link  http://www.cvent.com/d/0gqjhp  to find out more and to register by Monday 7 May. 
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McAuley College ANZAC Service  

On Monday 23 April, the College gathered for our ANZAC Service.  

The service was led by our Year 8 Students, Anna Brandon and Zack 

Mackay.  Zack is a proud member of the Army Cadets and certainly 

looked resplendent in his cadetsô uniform. Zackôs parents and       

grandmother were present, with Zackôs father Richard being a re-

turned serviceman.  Major Tim 

Lucas addressed the College 

and in his       address he spoke 

of the values that we celebrate in the ANZAC spirit.  He emphasised the 

importance for each of us to be people of peace and freedom and to 

speak out against bullies of all forms.  It is a valuable reminder that 

we play a part in promoting the values that the ANZACs, and many Aus-

tralian men and women since, fought for and too often, died for. 

 

 
 

Evening Expo 

Our students demonstrated great belief in the College and in themselves as they played a central role in     

welcoming guests to the College at our Evening Expo on Tuesday night.  The students were inviting,            

respectful and proud of who they are.  As a parent and educator, I often reflect on where our students learn 

such values.  As a College, we do frequently speak about respect and recognition of others. However, I am 

sure that lessons such as these are more likely caught than taught.  It is in the modelling that others provide 

that enables the young men and women of the College to see and value these qualities.   


